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MEMORANDUM 

 

DATE: September 27, 2023 

TO: Mobility Committee 

FROM: Rebecca P. Diviney, P.E. City Engineer/General Manager of Public Works 

SUBJECT: Committee Requested Project Updates 

 

This memo provides information and updates from Staff relating to updates to the Committee on 

items of interest discussed in past meetings. The following is a listing and brief staff response to 

the matters brought forward.  

 

Bonnie Brae Road Update: 

Bonnie Brae Phase 3 (Roselawn Drive to FM1515/Interstate-35) was awarded to Sundt 

Construction on August 16.  A Notice to Proceed (NTP) is anticipated to be issued on October 16, 

2023.  The project has a 30-month construction schedule. 

 

Bonnie Brae Phase 6 (US-380 to US-77) is on track to advertise for bids in Q4 2023 pending the 

completion of the remaining utility relocation agreements. Staff is working with Texas Department 

of Transportation (TxDOT) to receive the State Letter of Authority required to advertise the project 

for construction bids as part of the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) funding standards.  

Phase 6 has an estimated 2-year construction schedule from the date a Notice to Proceed is issued.  

 

Hickory Creek Phase 3 Update: 

The Hickory Creek Road Phase 3 project (Riverpass Drive to FM 1830) is currently in the process 

of active construction. The project was awarded to Mario Sinacola & Sons with a two-year 

construction timeline and estimated completion in Q1 2025.  

 

Accidents/Data from Downtown Back-in Parking:  

Back-in parking along Hickory Street was part of the “Hickory Grand Street” capital project. Staff 

reviewed the accident/crash data from the Police Department along East Hickory Street since 

implementing Back-in Parking from Locust Street to Bell Avenue. Considering there is no specific 

parking related contributing factor, staff reviewed the reported contributing factors which could 

be related to the back-in parking. The table below shows the number of reported crashes per year. 
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Year Number of Crashes 

2015 2 

2016 2 

2017 5 

2018 2 

2019 6 

2020 1 

2021 4 

2022 2 

2023 0 

 

 

EXHIBITS  

Exhibit 1 – Staff Memorandum  

Exhibit 2 – Future Items for Mobility Committee Meeting for 2023  


